Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Pilot Commissioners
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
61G14-11.008
Cross Licensing

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on May 25, 2017, the Board of Pilot Commissioners received a petition for waiver or variance filed by Captain Michael Villa and the St. Johns Bar Pilot Association (SJBPA), seeking a variance or waiver of paragraph 61G14-11.008(7)(a), F.A.C., which requires, when such ports are combined, that the certificated deputy pilots in one port may apply for and become certificated cross licensed deputy pilots for the other port, provided that the deputy pilot successfully passes the state pilot exam for the deputy pilot’s port.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Pilot Commissioners, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0790. Comments on this petition should be filed with the Board of Pilot Commissioners within 14 days of publication of this notice.
